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Upcoming Events 

Announced! 
 
The Recreation Committee after their 
meeting May 09, 2022, is happy to an-
nounce 2 of their events to be held on: 
Canada Day, July 1, and the Thanksgiving Harvest Dinner, on Oct 8. It was felt that 
the Covid protocols required for the first event could be met as ALL activities would 
be held outside the Municipal Office in the grounds, using tents where necessary, 
and the second, at Blake Hall, aka Century Hall, could also be managed in a safe way 
inside. 
Canada Day will consist of many of the same activities of the past but also include a 
few new ones, ie. Poster contest, children's games and face painting, Barbecue, en-
tertainment, attendance prizes, games, a Canada Day Cake, along with a scavenger 
hunt, a petting Zoo, and several local outdoor organizations now found in Neebing 
who will be present and ready to answer your questions.  
Since the event begins at noon, bring the family, come early, enjoy some lunch, listen 
to the music, and visit the exhibits, and then at 3 pm, the draws and prizes will be an-
nounced. It promises to be a fun day for young and old! 
On Oct 8th, the Thanksgiving Turkey Dinner will be held once again at Blake Hall, 
complete with roast turkey, dressing, gravy, roast vegetables, 
and dessert. Tickets will be available at the Municipal Office in early September. The 
price for this old fashioned home cooked meal is $20, so get your friends and neigh-
bours together and come join us to celebrate this wonderful 
community! 
 
For more info, call Karen at 577-2475, or Penny at 
964-2270. 
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!

Contact Us - Municipality of Neebing 

Fire Wood Raffle tickets are now available 
 at these fine locations: 

 Chaschuk Enterprises Ltd., 36 Barrie Drive 
 Neebing Municipal Office, Hwy 61 
 South Neebing Variety, Hwy 61 
 Green Acre Variety, Hwy 595 
 Thunder Oak Cheese Farm, Boundary Drive 
 Thunder Bay Co-Op & Farm Supplies, Boundary Drive 
 A.J.’s Trading Post, Hwy 61 
 Excalibur Motorcycle Works Ltd., 1425 Walsh St. W. 
 Northern Turf Equipment, 710B Balmoral St. 
 Santorelli Car/Truck Stop, Hwy 130 
Get yours now for a chance to win one of 3 great prizes. Good Luck! 
Our thanks to Chaschuk’s and other valuable sponsors and ticket outlets for enabling 
this event.

Complaints, Concerns, or Questions:  Want action on a problem? Want answers to 
your Municipal questions? Get accurate information right from the source: 
www.neebing.org or call the office at 474-5331. Report your concern, voice your 
complaint, or get answers to your Municipal questions with the click of a mouse or 
a phone call. 

Emergency Road Condition Reporting:  If you encounter an emergency road 
condition such as a washout, a sinkhole, etc., please call the Municipal Office direct 
474-5331 even if you are calling outside of regular office hours (Mon - Fri 9am - 5pm). 
Leave us a detailed voice message as the municipal voicemail is monitored to help 
us act quickly when such emergency issues occur.  

Municipal complaints or concerns posted on social media forums or website 
pages not maintained by the Municipality are not monitored or recorded.  Please, 
contact the Municipal Office direct - we are here to help! 

http://www.neebing.org
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RURAL CUPBOARD FOOD BANK 

Neighbours Helping Neighbours 
Conmee Municipal Complex 

19 Holland Rd, Kakabeka Falls  P0T1W0 
807-285-0836 

We sincerely thank all those that continue  
to support us during COVID-19.  

Your donations enable the food 
bank to remain open 

Next Food Bank  
Wednesday,  

June 15th  
Registration 9 am to 11 am 

Drive-Thru Pick-up

The Rural Cupboard Food Bank would like to recognize  
the contributors that have so generously responded with funds to 

the Rural Cupboard Food Bank 
Conmee Comedy Night Donations - Issu Rautsalainen  

and Ron Kamutski   -   St. James Vestry 
 

Every donation makes it pos-
sible to provide food to those 
in our communities that need 

assistance.  

Hymers Fair 
News 

The Board of  Directors of  
Hymers Agricultural Soci-

ety is getting ready for an in 
person Fall Fair on the 

Labour Day Weekend. This 
is our Spring (!) callout for 

Volunteers! 
The Hymers Fall Fair needs 

many volunteers to help 
make this year a success! 

There are a variety of  spots to be filled so there is something for 
everyone! Working with animals, feeding hungry fairgoers, help-

ing in the main exhibit hall, and the list goes on... 
Please contact volunteers@hymersfair.com  

to sign up and get more info. 
Volunteers are the heart of  the Fair! 

Come out and have fun! 

mailto:volunteers@hymersfair.com
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Tax Sale
There is a proverb that “nothing is certain, except for death 

and taxes”.  But what happens if someone owns property and 
doesn’t pay their property tax? 

Tax arrears are the amount that remains owing on a property 
after the tax due date. Arrears have penalties applied to them at 
a rate of 1.25% per month, and the Municipality sends out ar-
rears notices or statements to the property owner monthly.  

In Ontario the Municipal Act sets out the rules for tax col-
lection, and it states that when the arrears are more than two 
years old, the property becomes eligible for the tax sale process 
to begin. These years are not calendar years - on January 1, 2022 
a property that has arrears dating from anytime in 2020 is eligi-
ble for tax sale. 

Prior to the tax sale registration, Agriculture Canada will 
issue a Farm Debt Notice, informing property owners with a 
commercial farming operation that they can take advantage of a 
Federal Farm Debt Mediation Service. Non-farm owners can 
take the debt notice to a financial advisor. Options for property 
owners at this point include setting up a monthly payment 
arrangement, making a partial payment of the penalties and 
taxes more than two years old, or a combination of a lump sum 
payment and a monthly payment arrangement. 

If no payments are made, then a Tax Arrears Certificate is 
registered on the property. Notices of the registration and final 
notices are sent to interested parties. When a tax certificate is reg-
istered, the only payment option is to pay off the entire balance 
due on the property. 

The tax certificate is registered for a 9 month period, and the 
property owner can pay the tax sale balance, and even cancel a 
tax sale, up to the point of registration of the tax deed to the new 
owner.  During the waiting period, in certain circumstances, it 
may be possible for a property owner to “freeze the clock” with 
an extension agreement. An extension agreement specifies terms 
and conditions, and if they are not met, then the clock starts the 
ticking again.  

After the tax certificate has been registered for at least 9 
months, the property can be offered for public sale by sealed bid, 
with the minimum bid being the amount due for taxes, interest, 
and the tax sale processing fees. Neebing is currently advertising 
two properties offered for tax sale by sealed bid with the closing 
date of June 15 at 3 PM. More information about these two prop-
erties can be found on the Neebing website.  

Barb McEwen 
Salesperson 

(807) 626-3860 CELL 

www.avistarealty.ca

640 Beverly Street 
(807) 344-3232 Office 
(807) 344-5400 Fax 
1-888-837-6926 Toll Free 
bmcewen@avistarealty.ca

TOP TEN  
MLS AWARD WINNER  

For 30  
Consecutive  

Years!

http://www.avistarealty.ca
mailto:bmcewen@avistarealty.ca
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FORM 6 

SALE OF LAND BY PUBLIC TENDER 
Municipal Act, 2001 

Ontario Regulation 181/03, Municipal Tax Sale Rules 
 
 

SALE OF LAND BY PUBLIC TENDER 

THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF NEEBING

Take Notice that tenders are invited for the purchase of the lands de-
scribed below and will be received until 3:00 p.m. local time on June 
15, 2022, at the Neebing Municipal Office, 4766 Highway 61, Neebing 
Ontario. 
 
The tenders will then be opened in public on the same day as soon 
as possible after 3:00 p.m. at the Neebing Municipal Office, 4766 
Highway 61, Neebing. 
 
Description of Lands: 
1. Roll No. 58 01 030 006 19200 0000; PIN 62273-0465 (LT); NE 
SUBDIVISION SEC 2 CON 6 BLAKE; NEEBING EXCEPT FOR-
FEITED MINING RIGHTS, IF ANY; File No. 20-01 
According to the last returned assessment roll, the assessed value of 
the land is $16,900 
Minimum tender amount: $9,039.68 
 
2. Roll No. 58 01 050 008 07700 0000; PIN 62275-0057 (LT); PCL 
1155 SEC DFWF; SW 1/4 SEC 9 CON 3 PARDEE; NEEBING; File 
No. 20-03 
According to the last returned assessment roll, the assessed value of 
the land is $19,000 
Minimum tender amount: $8,468.66 
 
Tenders must be submitted in the prescribed form and must be ac-
companied by a deposit of at least 20 per cent of the tender amount, 
which deposit shall be made by way of a certified cheque/bank draft/ 
money order payable to the municipality.  
 
Except as follows, the municipality makes no representation  
regarding the title to, availability of road access, or any other 
matters relating to the lands to be sold.  Responsibility for  
ascertaining these matters rests with the potential purchasers. 
The assessed value, according to the last returned assessment 
roll, may or may not be representative of the current market 
value of the property. 
 
Transfers of properties that contain at least one and not more than six 
single family residences and are transferred to non-residents of 
Canada or foreign entities, are subject to the Province’s Non-Resident 
Speculation Tax (NRST).  
 
This sale is governed by the Municipal Act, 2001 and the Municipal 
Tax Sales Rules made under that Act.  The successful purchaser will 
be required to pay the amount tendered plus accumulated taxes and 
any taxes that may be applicable, such as a land transfer tax and 
HST.  
 
The municipality has no obligation to provide vacant possession to 
the successful purchaser. 
 
A copy of the prescribed form of tender is available on the website of 
the Government of Ontario Central Forms Repository under the listing 
for the Ministry of Municipal Affairs. 
 

For further information regarding this sale and a copy  
of the prescribed form of tender, visit: 

www.OntarioTaxSales.ca 
or if no internet access available, contact: 

 
Erika Kromm 
Clerk/Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Municipality of Neebing 
4766 Highway 61 
Neebing ON   P7L 0B5 
807-474-5331 
www.neebing.org

What’s Been Happening  
at Council Meetings?

Since the May edition, there has been two regular Council meetings 
and has also been two Special Council meetings on May 4 and 18. 
At the Special Council meeting on May 4, Council sitting as Com-
mittee of the Whole heard an application for a severance on Salo Road 
and an application for a validation order for a property on Jarvis Bay 
Road West. Recommendations from the Committee were ratified by 
Council at the regular meeting held later the same evening. 
At the regular Council meeting on May 4, the following matters were 
considered: 
• Council heard deputations from a member of the public regard-

ing road conditions and from BDO Dunwoody regarding the 2021 
Financial Statements. 

• Council passed a resolution to support the primary care clinic in 
Kakabeka Falls. 

• Council authorized Administration to provide assistance to Blue 
Sky Strategic Group with upcoming workshops. 

At the Special Council meeting on May 18, Council sitting as Com-
mittee of the Whole heard an application for a severance on Cloud 
River Road West. Recommendations from the Committee were rati-
fied by Council at the regular meeting held later the same evening. 
At the regular Council meeting on May 18, the following matters 
were considered: 
• Council reviewed and passed the 2022 budget. 
• Council passed the by-laws to set tax ratios and tax rates. 
• Council directed Administration to prepare for a second round of 

the FoodCycler food waste diversion program. 
• Council directed Administration to submit delegation requests to 

Ministers at the AMO Conference. 
This article contains only highlights from Council meetings – visit the 
website to see the approved minutes from each of the meetings.  The 
minutes of each meeting are approved at the following meeting, and 
are posted on the website once they have been approved and signed.  
If you don’t have internet capabilities, you can always contact the of-
fice for copies of approved minutes. 
Meeting agendas are always posted online on the Friday prior to the 
Wednesday meeting.  Come out and see what your Council is doing 
on your behalf.  Feel free to contact the Municipal Office for further 
information or with input into any of the items that Council is con-
sidering. The meetings are now being held at the Municipal Office, 
but there is the option to attend virtually as well. The links to login to 
the meetings are posted on our website in the calendar details. 

Providing Reliable Service  
Since 1987 

 

www.tempelman.ca 

807-767-9173

For al l  your  
Bulk Water Needs 

 

Residential or Commercial 
City Water delivered  

in stainless steel tanks

 
 
 
 
 

• Wells • Holding Tanks • 
• Swimming Pools • 

• Skating Rinks •

http://www.OntarioTaxSales.ca
http://www.neebing.org
http://www.tempelman.ca


4-H NEWS   
  With the restrictions of Covid being lifted  

THE THUNDER BAY 4-H ASSOCIATION 
Will start running their programs this Summer! 

At present 2 new volunteers have joined the 4-H asso-
ciation and are staring a Beef Club. If your child is between 9(before 
January)and 21 years of 
age and interested in 
learning about Beef and 
the 4-H Program contact:  
Linsey at 807-622-9208 
A registration fee is re-
quired. Other programs  
will be offered if interest 
is received.  
At this time we are look-
ing for adults (over 18)to 
help keep 4-H in our area. 
If you enjoy crafts, cook-
ing 
and agriculture or small 
animals come join our 
team.  
For more information go 
to 4hontario.ca or        
Contact:  Jean at 
807-935-2587 
 

Neebing Emergency Services  
 

by Dale Ashbee, Fire Chief, Neebing

 
Over the recent months of our seemingly 
‘perpetual winter’, it began to seem that we 
were perhaps experiencing a foreboding of 
a two season ‘climate change’. Finally, with 
the arrival of some summer-like tempera-
tures and several episodes of heavy rain, 
Neebing was able to say farewell to most of 
our heavy winter snow accumulation. Al-
though the heavy rain-fall conditions re-
sulted in some localized flooding, the 
welcome heat and moisture appears to have 
accelerated our Spring transition to near 
normal conditions. We now enjoy the pleas-
ures of viewing verdant green grass, hum-
mingbirds at the feeders, and perennials 
such as marsh marigolds and tulips bring-
ing bright colours of spring. For this we are 
thankful! 
We are now free to direct our focus toward 
the many outdoor summer activities such as; 
barbequing, gardening, hiking, fishing, 
swimming, boating and numerous other 
recreational opportunities that we are so for-
tunate to have located ‘on our doorsteps’.  It 
is now time to redirect our winter fire safety 
behaviour mode - transitioning from pri-
marily an inside home fire safety focus to now 
include an outdoor fire safety perspective de-
signed to ensure the safety of our family and 
guests as they participate in a plethora of 
outdoor pleasures. 
Although a serious wildfire event (perhaps 
started by a lighting strike) is of real concern 
in any forested area such as Neebing, most 
summer fires in Neebing are human caused 
as residents participate in common summer 
activities involving ;  campfires, BBQs, trail 
riding (when hot exhaust pipes might easily 
ignite trail grasses), and even smoking. All 
can quickly generate unintended fire situa-
tions, fortunately these fire starts are usually 
noticed quickly and a 911 call for help en-
sures that the fire is extinguished before it 
has the opportunity to grow.  
It is important throughout the summer 

months to remain diligent in our activities to 
ensure that we are not creating unnecessary 
fire threats. For example, – a lit BBQ, posi-
tioned too close to a building perhaps to get 
it out of the wind, can quickly melt or ignite 
house siding. Similarly, a BBQ positioned in-
side a garage or shed to get out of the rain, 
can create a serious CO poisoning hazard!  
Garage or shed doors must be left wide open 
to avoid the buildup in CO levels, and allow 
plenty of fresh air inside! The difficulty in 
recognizing a CO hazard is that CO is 
odourless and goes unnoticed until too late.  
Of particular note early in the season is the 
reality that wildfire hazard is particularly 
high during the period between ‘snow melt’ 
and ‘green-up’. During this time period, last 
year’s leaf/grass debris, as well as fine-fuels 
collected on the forest floor, provide fuel for 
an easy fire start. The resulting fire spread is 
especially rapid during periods of dry, 
windy and hot weather. Although fire dan-
ger conditions improve to a degree follow-
ing green-up, any extended period of hot, 
dry weather (such as we experienced last 
summer) can quickly turn a Low Hazard fire 
rating to High and Extreme conditions in 
only a few days.  
Be sure to monitor the weather and updates 
on fire hazard levels over the summer, and 
adjust your activities accordingly. In High 
and Extreme fire conditions, simple activi-
ties such as cutting grass or trail riding have 
resulted in fires requiring a Fire team re-
sponse. When things are hot and dry, a sim-
ple spark from; metal blades striking unseen 
objects in the grass, from hot exhausts and 
from discarded cigarettes can be sufficient to 
ignite dry fuels.  Remain aware of the fire 
pre-conditions in your area, as they can vary 
across a community the size of Neebing, 
where elevation change and proximity to 
Lake Superior can result in varied conditions 
on the same day. Enjoy the Summer! 
Stay Safe 

Fire Safety Tips 
 for June

  The Neebing News, June 2022 - That bright yellow thing in the sky is the SUN! Remember the Sun? :) page 5

 3879 Hwy 11/17  hhimporters.ca 

939-1152    

Fire Permits and Fire Safety Tips  
to Keep Your Summer Fire Safe Summer 

 

A few common safety tips to help with safe summer burning: 
 
• Fire Permits are required for all open fires in Neebing during the 

summer (fire permits are available 24/7 online at: www.neebing.org) 
• No DAYTIME open fires are allowed in Neebing during the fire  

season. 
• Never burn in windy conditions. 
• Avoid starting a fire in High or Extreme Fire Hazard conditions.  
• Never start any fire when a Restricted Fire Zone is in place.  
• Burn on calm evenings when humidity levels are highest and 

winds are low.  
• Ensure there is a ‘fuel free’ buffer area between your fire site and 

other combustible materials.  (Fire can spread extremely quickly 
in fine fuels such as dried grass, whereas green mowed grass, 
gravel or bare soil will make it more difficult for fire to spread) 

• If things start to go wrong with your fire, CALL 911, and get help on 
the way. 

 
Neebing Fire Permits include a number of necessary  

requirements that when followed should provide a safe burning 
experience for the permit holder. 

 
If you wish to make your property more  
resilient to wildfire threats, take a look at the 
FireSmart Guidelines. These guidelines are  
designed to help you identify the fire threats on 
your property and to make improvements that 
will enhance the resilience of your property to 
wildfire threats.  
 

FireSmart Guidelines are viewable at:  
https://www.ontario.ca/page/firesmart-landscaping 

 
Patio Heater Safety Tips  

The use of gas patio heaters and outside fire-
places are becoming increasingly popular, both 
for personal comfort on cool days or evenings, 
as well as for their aesthetic appeal. While these 
units do not generally require fire permits prior to 
their light-up, there are a few fire-safety tips to 
be considered while using them. If you are using 
a propane unit as your fuel source, look for a 
CSA sticker to ensure that the unit meets Cana-
dian safety standards. You also need to be 
aware that all gas fired units generate heat, so 
you must ensure that the unit you are using is 
placed such that any open flame does not reach 
within 3’ of any combustible material. If you are 
using a liquid-fueled unit, ensure that the unit is 

stable, and that the unit has been turned off and cooled sufficiently to 
be ‘cool to touch’  
before refueling. Liquid fuels vapourize quickly and can be readily ig-
nited by residual heat in the unit, potentially causing injury to any per-
sons close by. Additional information on safe use of gas patio heaters 
can be found at:  

 
https://puroclean.ca/blog/fire-safety-portable-ethanol-fireplaces/   

 
and   

 
https://www.backyardpoolsuperstore.com/Outdoor-Heating-A-Com-

plete-Safety-Guide-to-Using-Your-Patio-Heater_b_63.html. 
 

http://www.neebing.org
https://www.ontario.ca/page/firesmart-landscaping
https://puroclean.ca/blog/fire-safety-portable-ethanol-fireplaces/
https://www.backyardpoolsuperstore.com/Outdoor-Heating-A-Com�plete-Safety-Guide-to-Using-Your-Patio-Heater_b_63.html
https://www.backyardpoolsuperstore.com/Outdoor-Heating-A-Com�plete-Safety-Guide-to-Using-Your-Patio-Heater_b_63.html
https://www.backyardpoolsuperstore.com/Outdoor-Heating-A-Com�plete-Safety-Guide-to-Using-Your-Patio-Heater_b_63.html


Seedling Swap 
Gillies Community Centre 
Sunday, June 5 Noon-4:00 

This is an outdoor event:  
Tailgate style. Please bring 

your extra seedlings, 
perennial divisions, bulbs, 

corms, tubers, cuttings to 
swap or sell!  

If you have gently used garden 
tools or books those are great too! 

Looking forward to a lively get together with 
fellow gardeners to chat, plan, swap and get back into  

gardening after such a long winter. 
 

Register for a vehicle spot  
(encouraging sharing with a friend as there is limited 

space!)  
at alegriafarmandgarden@gmail.com  

 A $10 donation to Gillies Community Centre is encouraged. 

GOOD NEWS!  
The Cafe is about to reopen! 

June 9th and 23rd, please join us in an  
outdoor cafe at Pinegrove United Church 

100 Hwy 130  
at our usual time 11 AM to 1 PM. 

 
Bring your favourite lawn chair and lunch 

will be served (outdoors, in the interest 
of safety due to covid 19)! 

Admission is free and all are welcome.  
 

Rain plans are to move inside  
and socially distance

FIRST CRC SPORTS CAMP IS BACK!! 
When: Two weeks to choose from -  
July 18-22 or August 8-12 
Time: 9 am to 3 pm 
First Christian Reformed Church,  
9 Cooper Rd, Rosslyn 
Who: Children born between 2009 to 2016 -  
no exceptions! 
Cost:  Only $80/child for the week! 
- Registration includes a t-shirt, water bottle,  
and Sports Camp Bible & devotional! 
- Snacks are provided, please bring your own nut-free lunch Mon-
day to Thursday!  
- Pizza Party on the Friday of each week!   
Please contact Angela Gysen  
at agysenclc@fcrctbay.ca  
or 621-7932 to receive registration information. 
 

SPOTS FILL UP QUICKLY, SO REGISTER SOON! 
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3131 West Arthur Street        
(near Twin City Crossroads) 

Phone 939-2619

BREAKFAST 
All Day Every Day!

FRESH HOMEMADE 
SOUP Daily!

Grandma’s Restaurant
Take Out 939-1551

Home Cooking  
Monday - Saturday 

7 a.m. - 4 p.m. Closed 
Sundays

Fast, Friendly Service 
by Knowledgeable 

Staff

3129 W. Arthur  
by Santorelli’s  
Husky Truck 

Stop

Monday - Friday 9-5, Closed Saturdays 
 

Ph. 939-2581 
 

Authorized BF Goodrich Truck Tire 
Dealer

PRO-TEC TIRE CENTREPRO-TEC TIRE CENTRE

 

KO2 
TAKES ON  

CANADIAN EXTREMES

OUR TOUGHEST ALL-TERRAIN TIRE. 

EVER. 
• 20% Tougher Sidewalls 
• 2X Longer Treadlife on Gravel,  
  +15% on Asphalt 
+10% Traction in Mud, +19% in Snow 
 

Monday - Friday 9-5, Closed Saturdays

Ph. 939-2581

PRO-TEC TIRE CENTREPRO-TEC TIRE CENTREPRO-TEC TIRE CENTREPRO-TEC TIRE CENTRE

KO2
TAKES ON 

CANADIAN EXTREMES

Home Cooking  
Monday - Saturday 

7 a.m. - 4 p.m. Closed 
Sundays

THE 
NEW

24 Hour  Truck Stop Free Wi-Fi!

Fresh Subs, Sandwiches, Wraps!  
Coffee Bar available 24hoursSantorelli’s Santorelli’s 

Bulk DEF 
Now Available!

We also sell tires for 
cars and light trucks!!

he time has come to start thinking about your entries for the Hymers Fall 
Fair! There are only a few months left to get everything together and 
ready to WIN. And even if you don’t score a red ribbon, this is a great 
way to get involved with the fair and meet some new folks. It’s been so 
long since we’ve come together to share our love of agriculture and 
home crafts. Let’s put together a great display for fairgoers to enjoy our 
way of life! There are two new categories this year: 
Maple Syrup and Liquid Honey—Please check the website for the rules 
and regs around these new categories.               
Prize Books will be available around the end of June in print and online. 
Check the regular spots to pick up a print copy or find a list on the web-
site to see where you can get yours.                    
Volunteers are still needed. Please contact volunteers@hymersfair.com to 
sign up and get more details!                                                     

Hymers Fair News 

"Learning Through Play,  
Exploration & Inquiry" 

Connect with other Families!  
 

  (for children 0-6 years) 
   

 Our Calendar of events can be viewed at:  
https://www.keyon.ca/en/Events/ViewEvents 

 

* EarlyON Child and Family Centre - 
Murillo 

(Pre-registration on KeyON is required) 
 

For more info. please:  
Email: ruralfrc@tbaytel.net or 

 Private FB message us or 
Call: 935-3009  

 

Play, sing, laugh and we will 
SEE YOU SOON!

Rural  
Family 
Centre

Green isn’t usually my colour.  At least 
not one that I wear very often, if ever.   
But I tell ya, I have never been so happy 
to see green than I have been this past 
month. And boy oh boy the trees seem 
to know how long we’ve waited and are 
making up for lost time. Hallelujah! I 
feel like those buds and leaves literally 
burst forth overnight. Better than time 
lapsed photography.  It has been simply 
marvellous. After such a long hard win-
ter with a very wet departure, I am 
cherishing every second of every 
minute of this spring and plan to do the 
same all summer long. You should too.  
And let’s remind one another if we slip 
up and start taking it for granted. We, 
YOU, have worked too long and hard 
to get here. We have shovelled and 
ploughed too much snow, trodded 
through too much mud, and so much 
more. And let’s not forget the pot holes 
and road damage we have endured.  
And it feels like FINALLY we’re here on 
solid ground. And of course there will 
be more storms and challenges and ex-
treme weather in the weeks ahead but I 
think we’ve proven that we’ve got what 
it takes to rise above, to lend a hand, to 
keep our wits about us and our sense of 
humour and not just thrive, but sur-
vive!  I will admit there were days when 
I dreaded looking at the weather fore-
cast. Winter was hard.  But I’m trying 
now to shake it off and move on to the 
good stuff! There are so many things I 
am looking forward to and I am going 
to relish every single one.  Like the 
farmer’s fields which is always top of 
my list. Right now I am loving the prep-
ping of the soil.  I’m not a farmer but I 
think it’s disking or harrowing but I 
hope farmers won’t be offended if I’ve 
got that wrong.  I do know that it looks 
like a giant zen sand art display and it 
makes me very happy.  And there will 

be the anticipation of the ‘big reveal’ 
when the fields shed their plastic covers.  
I love that part.  And I look forward to 
the waving corn stalks, the bright yellow 
canola.  Baby cows.  Baby deer.  Baby 
chicks.  All.of.it.  And I don’t want to 
rush things but I’m already looking for-
ward to farm fresh veggies too.  The an-
ticipation of those home grown beef 
steak tomatoes and long English cukes 
alone makes me grin.  And so much 
more. I think part of my over the top ex-
citement this year is because on top of 
the feeling like we are shedding at least 
some layers of Covid, our family has 
had a hard year. Our youngest child, 
who remains unwell, was so very un-
well last spring and summer that it’s all 
a blur to us and getting outside was sim-
ply not happening much.  So this feels 
like such a huge blessing to be able to ex-
perience it all even a little bit.  Simply 
going outside, which we used to take for 
granted, and which was suddenly just 
not possible, is back on the table and it 
feels great. We are planting wild flowers. 
Planting vegetables. Listening for the 
owls at night. Having weiner roasts 
under the stars. Seriously the fist night I 
heard the spring peepers I literally cried.  
And when those geese came home. And 
the cranes.  And the pelicans. I don’t 
think I’ll ever take any of it for granted 
again.  Dare I say I even enjoyed the 
smell of the first skunk-of-spring. So 
yeah, if you want a dose of positivity 
and optimism this year I’m your gal. 
Funny how life does that.  Takes you on 
a journey you didn’t ask for and frankly 
could live without, but brings you out 
the other end with a whole new appre-
ciation for just about everything, but es-
pecially spring in the country!  It feels 
like spring fever and I just can’t get 
enough!

Chix in the Stix 
Going Greenby  

Cindy Harasen
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ONLY 3 WEEKS LEFT to 
get your tickets for the 

NFRA Firewood Raffle!! 
 
Just imagine, 10 cords of cut, split 
seasoned birch, delivered to your 
property, freeing up your summer 
from hours of cutting and splitting.  
Now that sounds nice!   
 
Our 2nd and 
3rd prizes are 
pretty terrific 
too!  Get your 
tickets soon, 
you wouldn’t 
want to miss 
this opportunity!  

Neebing Fire/ Rescue Association NFRA News 
Respectfully submitted: Joy Harris, President NFRA

June! It brings warm weather, recreation and many 
opportunies to help and recognize our terrific 

Emergency Services team here in Neebing! 
 Do you like to bake?   

We’d love your contributions for the upcoming 
 Bake Sale table  at our June 18th Tailgate Sale.  (Even 

no-bakes are welcome, we don’t judge :) 
Anything from cookies to breads to bars and everything 

in between is welcome. 
 

If you can donate treats/bak-
ing, please call 

Karen at 475-0269 
 or email us at 

NFRAevents@gmail.com. 

Be safe, be well and be kind.  
Joy Harris, NFRA - President 
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• Washed Sand • Driveway Mix 
• Crusher Fines • 3/4” Crushed Washed Rock 
• Black Screened Topsoil • 2-4” & 4-9” River Rock 
• White Rock

Speaking of baking and raffles, make sure to mark Saturday JUNE 18th on your calendar!   
 
The NFRA Tailgate Sale will be held that day from 10am to 2pm on the Neebing Munici-
pal Office grounds, 4766 Hwy 61.  (See poster for parking details) 
 

There will be local vendors, a BBQ food booth, penny auc-
tion, community bake sale, children’s activities, fire safety 
demonstrations, displays by OPP, MNR, Eco Superior, Mu-
niciality of Neebing and more! 
 
This event will also include the live draws for the Firewood Raffle prizes! 
It’s a day you won’t want to miss. 

FOR SALE 
Business Opportunity 

Local, well-established business 
with 35 Successful Years is for sale 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information and  
serious inquiries call Gerald 624-8864

For more information and 

FOR SALE 
Business Opportunity 

Local, well-established business 
with 35 Successful Years is for sale

You may know that Neebing 
Fire/Rescue Association (NFRA) 
was formed to raise funds for Nee-
bing Emergency Services (NES) be-
cause the residents of Neebing 
(formerly Blake, Scoble, Pearson, 
Crooks and Pardee) saw the need 
and value of having emergency 
help close to home. 
 
Many of us have had the, some-
times unfortunate, need to call for 
help.  The amazing response time 
and high level of expertise NES 
brings can reassure us even on 
often our worst day.  They respond 
to over 100 calls per year, for us. 
 
NFRA is gathering stories of your 
experiences with NES in what 
we’re calling “Tell Me A Story”.  
Your real stories, told anonymously 
or not, will be collected and ran-
domly published in upcoming is-
sues of the Neebing News to ‘bring 
home’ how valuable NES is to our 
community and show how lucky 
we all are to have such a highly-
trained team standing by for our 
calls. 
 
Send your story to: 
nfraevents@gmail.com and thank 
you for sharing.  
 
Thank you for the 
support you show 
us. 

mailto:NFRAevents@gmail.com
mailto:nfraevents@gmail.com
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Be ‘Bear Wise’ and Prevent Bear Encounters 
Who to contact 
Not every bear sighting is an emergency situation. Here is who to 
call if you encounter a bear. 
Emergency situations 
• Call 911 or your local police if a bear poses an immediate threat to 

personal safety and exhibits threatening or aggressive behavior, 
such as: 

o   enters a school yard when school is in session 
o   stalks people and lingers at the site 
o   enters or tries to enter a residence 
o   wanders into a public gathering 
o   kills livestock/pets and lingers at the site 

• Police will respond first to an emergency situation, but may re-
quest assistance from the Ministry of Natural Resources and 
Forestry during daylight hours. 

Non-emergency encounters 
• Call the toll-free Bear Wise reporting line at 1-866-514-2327 (TTY 

705-945-7641) if a bear: 
o   roams around or checks garbage cans 
o   breaks into a shed where garbage or food is stored 
o   is in a tree 
o   pulls down a bird feeder or knocks over a barbecue 
o   moves through a backyard or field but does not linger 

• This line operates 24 hours a day, seven days a week, from April 1 
to November 30.  

 
If you encounter a black bear 
When bears are caught off guard, they are stressed, and usually just 
want to flee. 
Stop. Do not panic. Remain calm. Generally, the noisier the bear is, 
the less dangerous it is, provided you do not approach. The noise is 
meant to “scare” you off and acts as a warning signal. 

DO 
• Slowly back away while keeping the bear in sight and wait for it 

to leave. 
• If the bear does not leave, throw objects, wave your arms and 

make noise with a whistle or air horn. 
• Prepare to use bear spray. 
• If you are near a building or vehicle get inside as a precaution. 
• Drop any food you may be carrying and slowly move away. 
• If a bear is in a tree, leave it alone. Leave the area. The bear will 

come down when it feels safe. 

DO NOT 
•  Run, climb a tree or swim. 
•  Kneel down. 
•  Make direct eye contact.  
•  Approach the bear to get a better look. 
•  Attempt to feed a bear. 
 
Bear warning signs 
Black bear attacks are extremely rare.  A threatened or predatory 
black bear will give off warning signs to let you know you are too 
close. A black bear standing on its hind legs is not a sign of aggres-
sive behavior. The bear is trying to get a better look at you or catch 
your scent. 
A defensive bear 
A bear that feels threatened will: 
• salivate excessively and exhale loudly 
• make huffing, moaning, clacking and popping sounds with its 

mouth, teeth and jaws 
• lower its head with its ears drawn back while facing you 
• charge forward, and/or swat the ground with its paws (known as 

a ‘bluff’ charge) 
A predatory bear 
The bear will approach silently, usually in rural or remote areas, and 
may continue to approach regardless of your attempts to deter them 
by yelling or throwing rocks. If the bear attacks: 
• use bear spray 
• fight back with everything you have 
• do not play dead unless you are sure a mother bear is attacking in 

defense of her cubs 
 
For more information on what to do about encountering bears, visit 
https://www.ontario.ca/page/prevent-bear-encounters-bear-wise 

Computer Services 
 
 

· Need help setting up your new computer or device? 
· Are viruses and spyware choking up your computer? 
· Is your computer or laptop very slow? 
· Are pop-ups crowding your desktop space? 
· Do you need it fixed NOW? 
· Friendly professional service at low rates 
· Virus and spyware removal 
· Backup and restore 
· Hardware/software setup and configuration 
· On site installation and repair 
· Small business/home office networks

bcservice@tbaytel.net   935-3021

BAGDONAS CONSULTING SERVICE
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Everyone looks forward to the first fruit of the season-rhubarb. It is interesting to note that it was better 
known in the past as a dessert vegetable and as the pie plant. As kids we always enjoyed taking a cleaned 
stalk and dipping it into a bowl of sugar before chomping down on that sweet and sour snack. Because it is 
sour, rhubarb recipes often add a sweet fruit such as apples or strawberries to make delicious crisps cob-
blers, cakes and jams. Or simply make a compote by stewing the rhubarb with enough sugar to sweeten. 
Here is a simple  rhubarb chutney recipe  to serve with roasted meats or chops throughout the year. 

RHUBARB CHUTNEY 
6 cups sliced rhubarb 5 cups chopped peeled apples 4 cups packed brown sugar 
1 tsp. whole cloves 1 tbsp. grated ginger root 1 cup raisins 
1 tsp.  salt 1 tsp. cinnamon 1 1/2 cups vinegar 1/2 cup water 
In a large, heavy pot, combine the rhubarb, apples and sugar. Tie the cloves in cheesecloth. Add to fruit along with the ginger, 
raisins, salt, cinnamon, vinegar and water. 
Bring to a boil and then reduce heat and boil gently, stirring often until thickened in about one hour. Remove the clove bag. 
Pour into sterilized canning jars. Seal and water process in a boiling water bath for ten minutes. Makes 9 cups. 
 
This second spring recipe is a crustless quiche. Whenever I get asked to a potluck, this is my favourite contribution and it is eco-
nomical, always a hit, quick to make and easy to transport. It is wonderful for a luncheon, for brunches and suppers. Just add a 
salad and some crusty bread to complete the dish. Don’t be shy to vary the ingredients. For example, try different greens such 
as spinach rather than broccoli or vary the cheese with some local Gouda cheese.  

 
CRUSTLESS QUICHE 

2 cups chopped cooked broccoli        1 or 2 cups of chopped cooked chicken or diced ham or 1 cup flaked tuna or salmon 
1 1/3 cups shredded cheddar cheese    2/3 cup of chopped onion 
1 1/3 cups of milk        4 or 5 beaten eggs 3/4 cup of Bisquick 
1/2 tsp. salt        1/4 tsp. pepper 
 
Heat your oven to 400. Oil a large pie plate. 
In a medium bowl, mix together the chopped broccoli, cheese, chicken or diced ham or drained and flaked tuna or salmon. Mix 
in the chopped onion. 
Pour the mixed ingredients into the large greased pie plate. 
Beat the eggs with the milk and the Bisquick mix until smooth. 
Add the salt and pepper then pour this on top of pie mixtur. Lightly stir together. 
Bake for 30 to 40 minutes until a knife inserted in the center comes out clean.

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE RECIPESWOMEN’S INSTITUTE RECIPESSlate  
River W.I.  

 

Submitted by  
 

        Dodie Legassick
Look for our ad this month for 

Slate River Women’s Institute 

Annual Strawberry Festival to 

be held at the  Kakabeka Le-

gion, July 14th.We’re back on 

track and looking forward to 

getting together over strawber-

ries,cakes and ice cream.
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Lakehead Region  
Conservation Authority 

submitted by LRCA Staff

The 2021 Lakehead Region Conser-
vation Authority Annual Report is 
now available on our website. Phys-
ical copies are being distributed via 
the Chronicle Journal and will even-
tually be available at our Adminis-
trative Office upon publication. We 
are proud of the work completed 
during 2021 and look forward to 
continuing our mission to lead the 
conservation and protection of the 
Lakehead Watershed in service of 
our vision of a healthy, safe and sus-
tainable Lakehead Watershed for fu-
ture generations. 
 
Please keep an eye on our website 
for upcoming summer events infor-
mation!  

 
If you plan on visiting us at a Con-
servation Area this summer, con-
sider purchasing an Explore Card 
Parking Pass! Forgo The $5.00 per 
vehicle day use parking fee for one 
calendar year with an Explore Card. 
If you visit us more than eight times 
this season, the pass will have paid 
for itself! Explore Card Parking 
Passes are available for purchase on-
line at our webstore at 
www.store.lakeheadca.com , at our 
Administrative Office located at 130 
Conservation Road in Thunder Bay, 
or by calling us at (807) 344-5857. 
Only $40.00 +HST. 

2022 Neebing Burning Permits 
 

April 1st marks the start of the Fire Season in Ontario. 
In Neebing, a burning permit is required for all open air 

burning from April 1st to October 31st.   
 

Beginning April 1st, burning permits 
will be available on our website 

24 hours a day.   
 

Visit www.neebing.org/firepermits  
 

Daytime burning is not permitted  
during the Fire Season.  

 
You may ignite the fire no sooner than two hours be-
fore sunset and you must extinguish the fire no later 

than two hours after sunrise.  
 

~ Municipality of Neebing Fire Department ~ 

Phone:  767‐3643

http://www.store.lakeheadca.com
http://www.neebing.org/firepermits


WANT ADS
Selling out Mohair Stash!  
Many beautiful colours.  

Call Shirley 577-6711 

Kakabeka Legion 
Events

Kakabeka Legion 
Events

Saturday June 4 Dance with Quest 7-10  
Sunday June 5 Horse Gymkhana 10:30-finished 
Sunday June 12 Buffet Breakfast 8:30-noon 
Sunday June 12 Horse Gymkhana 10:30-finished 
Sunday June 12 Farmers Market plant sale 
Saturday June 18 Dance with Quest 7-10  
Sunday June 19 Horse Gymkhana 10:30-finished 
Sunday June 19 Jam Session 7-9:30 pm 
Monday June 20 All Candidates Meeting 6:30-8 pm 
Friday June 24 Dance with Quest 7-10  
All the events are open to the public with nominal 
charges. 
We are an organization servicing our veterans and 
the community. 
Thank you for your support of the Kakabeka Legion 
and those holding events. 

As always call the hotline 473-9122 or 
my.tbaytel.net/kakabekalegion for any changes.

NEEBING NEWS NOW DELIVERED TO YOUR MAILBOX 
 (unless you have NO FLYERS posted)  

Deadline for the JULY  issue of The Neebing News is JUNE 20!!  
(BUT early submissions are always very welcome!) 

Submissions and photos of community events and articles of interest are welcome, and can be sent to Chris Vaclav  at design-
house@tbaytel.net.  628-7271
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AUTO REPAIR 
Charlie’s Auto 
Automotive Service Technician, Charles Clair 
953 Candy Mountain Dr., 473-5456 708-5536 

CATERING, HALL RENTALS & MEETINGS 
Blake Hall - For Rental call 474-5331 
Founder's Museum 
Hwy. 61 & Gillespie Road, Phone: 475-5114 
Fax: 473-4663, Email: info@founders.ca   

DOG GROOMING 
Slate River Dog Grooming 
All breeds and sizes.  
HWY 61, Neebing.  Find us on Facebook. 
475-9629. 

DUG WELL SERVICES/PUMPS 
Allens Enterprises Services Inc.-Essential 
Dug Well Tech / Installation -  All Pumps 
dig1@tbaytel.net / www.dig1.ca 
Office: 626-6267  Director: 626-6857 

EXCAVATING & EQUIPMENT RENTALS: 
Allens Enterprises Services Inc. 
Office: 626-6267  Director: 626-6857 
dig1@tbaytel.net / www.dig1.ca 
Pete’s Backhoe Service Ltd. 
52 Haniak Rd, Rosslyn 
Ph 939-1014, Email office@petesbackhoe.com 
Dump Trucks, Excavation, Lot Development 

ELECTRICAL 
5 Star Electric (Thunder Bay) Inc. 
Residential, Commercial, Industrial; New Builds, Up-
grades. Lighting Retrofits (grants possible), Solar 
system repairs, Generator backup systems. 807-
475-7827, email:inquiries@fivestarelectric.ca, mes-
sage us at Facebook 

FEED & FERTILIZER 
Thunder Bay Co-op Farm Supplies 
Highway 61 & Boundary Drive 
Phone 475-5190  Fax 475-7420 www.tbcoop.com Fertilizers, chemicals, 
building supplies, hardware, feed, poultry chicks, garden products 

GENERAL CONTRACTORS 
Allens Enterprises Services Inc.- Essential 
Excavating, Landscaping, Driveways, Dug Wells, 
Septic Systems 
dig1@tbaytel.net / www.dig1.ca 
Office: 626-6267  Director: 626-6857 
Pete’s Backhoe Service Ltd. 
52 Haniak Rd, Rosslyn Ph 939-1014,  
Email office@petesbackhoe.com 
Driveways, Lot Development, Gravel/Sand 

METAL ROOFING 
Thunder Bay Co-op Farm Supplies 
Highway 61 & Boundary Drive, Phone 475-5190  
Fax 475-7420 www.tbcoop.com Largest Stock of  
Ideal Metal Roofing & Siding in N. Ont. 

 
 

PORTABLE TOILET RENTALS 
A-1 Sewage Services (1989) Ltd.-Essential 
519 Pole Line Rd. Rosslyn P7K 0S6 
Ph. 473-9480  Fax 473-9099 

REAL ESTATE SALES 
Avista Realty Group Ltd. 640 Beverly St. Thun-
der Bay 
Barb McEwen, Sales Rep. 
Cell 807-626-3860 Ph. 344-3232 Fax 344-5400 

SEPTIC SYSTEMS INSTALLS: 
Allens Enterprises Services Inc. 
Licensed Septic Systems Installer 
dig1@tbaytel.net / www.dig1.ca 
Office: 626-6267  Director: 626-6857 
Pete’s Backhoe Service Ltd. 
52 Haniak Rd, Rosslyn 
Ph 939-1014, Email office@petesbackhoe.com 
Licensed Septic Installers 

SEPTIC TANK CLEANING: 
A-1 Sewage Services (1989) Ltd. 
519 Pole Line Rd. Rosslyn P7K 0S6 
Ph. 473-9480  Fax 473-9099 

TIRE SHOP 
Pro-Tec Tire Centre 
3129 West Arthur Street, Husky Truck Stop  
Tire Shop: 939-2581 Office: 939-2572 Fax 939-
1171 

TRAVEL 
Travel Professionals International 
Amanda Gordon - Travel Consultant  
Direct line 807-708-5342, amandag@tpi.ca  
3465 Rebecca Road, Suite 203, Oakville, Ontario, 
L6L 6W2. 647-689-3884 TICO #50013851. 

TRUCK.CAR STOP & RESTAURANT 
Santorelli’s 24 Hr. Husky Truck Stop 
3131 West Arthur Street  (near Twin City Cross-
roads) 
Gas Bar:939-2619/Fax:939-2060/Office:939-2572 

UPHOLSTERY and  REPAIR/RESTORATION 
Monteith Upholstery 
Specializing in Furniture, ATV/Snowmobile seats, Marine, Automo-
tive, Custom outdoor covers (i.e. patio furniture, A/C units, etc...) and 
restoration projects. 16 Carlson Rd N, Neebing Phone: 631-4672 
Email: monteithupholstery@gmail.com 
Website: monteithupholstery.com 
Facebook: monteith upholstery and restoration 

WATER TREATMENT 
Authorized Purifiner dealer for N.W.O., 
Water treatment specialists 
Brad’s Water Treatment 577-0462 

WELL SERVICES/PUMPS 
Kershaw Well Services 
350 Blindline Road, Rosslyn, ON  P7K 0R7 
Phone 939-2166 Fax 939-2167

RURAL BUSINESS RURAL BUSINESS   
SERVICES DIRECTORYSERVICES DIRECTORY

Sign up for Neebing’s Emergency Text 
Alert Service. This text alert service is used 
to notify our residents via text message of 
immediate dangers or emergencies  
occurring in our community such as  
evacuations, road closures, forest fires and 
other hazards.   
 
Sign up is free but you must have a  
smartphone equipped to receive text  
messages to use this service as it does not 
work on land lines. Sign up at 
neebing.org/textalerts or send us your 
name, Neebing address, and your  
text-enabled cell phone number including 
area code to neebing@neebing.org or call 
us at 474-5331. Your personal information 
is kept strictly confidential.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact us at 
the office. 
 
 

EMERGENCY TEXT ALERT SERVICE  
for Neebing Residents

HOW TO CONTACT WITH YOUR 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Erwin Butikofer, Mayor, Mayor@neebing.org, 964-1788 (R) 
 

Gordon Cuthbertson, Councillor at Large,  
Councilatlarge@neebing.org 708-7548 (C) 

 
Mark Thibert, Ward 1 (Blake) Blake@neebing.org 939-2720 (R)  

 
Brian Wright, Ward 2 (Crooks) Crooks@neebing.org 964-2365 (R) 

 
Curtis Coulson, Ward 3 (Pardee)Pardee@neebing.org 577-2475 (R) 

 
Gary Gardner, Ward 4 (Pearson)Pearson@neebing.org 577-1963 

(R) 
 

Brian Kurikka, Ward 5 (Scoble)Scoble@neebing.org 633-3735 (C) 
 

 R-Residence            C-Cell 
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It’s hard to believe moving day has arrived. We’ve watched our new building 
project develop over the course of the last 9 months as our pharmacy team 
served the community from our location next door. We’ve been waiting and 
looking forward to our new space as we watched each wall go up one at a 
time.. and now it’s here! As of May 30, you can find us in our new location at 
4785 Highway 11/17 in Kakabeka Falls, which is a next-door neighbour to 
our location for the last 5 years. 

We want to thank everyone in our community who has supported us in 
any manner over the last 5 years. Whether it’s been a kind recommendation 
of our services to a friend or neighbour or utilizing our pharmacy services 
and trusting us with your day-to-day healthcare needs - it’s the community 
support that has made this project a real possibility to advance the access of 
health services in our community.  

This marks another milestone for our pharmacy, but also a major mile-
stone for the development of services in our community. We couldn’t have 
imagined what the last five years would bring if you asked us when we first 
opened our doors. 
• February 2017: We opened the doors to our first pharmacy location in Kak-

abeka Falls.  
• January 2018: We opened the doors to our Rosslyn pharmacy location. 
• November 2019: Both locations become 100% locally owned by pharma-

cists and partners Henry Tempelman and Devon Myers. 
• April 2021: Rebranding from IDA Pharmacy to Evergreen Pharmacy. 
• May 2021: Announcement of the building project for a new pharmacy 

building in Kakabeka Falls.  
• September 2021: Perhol Construction Ltd breaks ground for the new phar-

macy building in Kakabeka Falls. 
• June 2022: Evergreen Pharmacy is open for business in new building in 

Kakabeka Falls! 
• Tentatively August/September 2022: New primary care clinic organiza-

tion coming! (Announcement coming June 2022) 
 
And that doesn’t even count a pandemic that we (pharmacy staff and com-
munity) have all been working through together! 

We truly appreciate the support of our rural community through these 
past five years. It’s important to reflect on the growth of services in our com-
munity with your support. This project is evidence 
in the positive changes that strong support for local 
business can have when there is commitment from 
local business and community. 

We’d also like to thank all our wonderful staff for 
their hard work and commitment to our patients. We 
have an amazing team of people who make our 
pharmacies a place where the focus is on the patient, 
and nobody feels like a number.  We’ve grown from 
a staff of 4 people when we first opened in 2017 to 15 
today (and growing!). 

Now that we are open in our location, the work 
isn’t finished. The last few weeks in our old location 
and first few weeks in our new location is a transi-
tionary period. We appreciate your patience while 
we settle in and get back to our regular workflow. We 
are very excited for the extra space in the pharmacy 
dispensary, our own private pharmacist consultation 
room for health teaching and vaccines, the extra com-
puter workstations for more staff to access patient 
records to improve service, the extra space to expand 
services to provide addiction treatments such as 
methadone/suboxone and a larger over-the-counter 
medication selection.  

You’ll still find our lovely gift shop in our phar-
macy, and good news: it’s going to have more space 
too! A larger selection of gifts, including more local 
vendors, as we continue to grow and expand our col-
lection so you can always find something unique for 
that special person (or yourself  ).  

New to come: a coffee bar! We have a coffee bar 
with 6-8 seats where we will serve regular coffees, 
lattes, cappuccinos, espresso-based drinks, iced 
coffees, etc. along with baked goods and sand-
wiches. We are targeting an opening date in the 
second week of June. We have some new staff 
with friendly smiles that are just as important in 
the morning as that caffeine intake. Pharmacists 
are also at their best when they are well-caf-
feinated! 

Now, the question that everyone has been ask-
ing: “What else is going in there?” We are finaliz-
ing the details, but by the end of June we expect to 

The Rural Pharmacist: 
 
 

On The Moooove in Kakabeka Falls:  
New Location Now Open!  

by Henry Tempelman, Pharmacist/Owner

have a public announcement with which organizations are going to be joining 
us in the new space. What I can say, is that this addition to the Kakabeka com-
munity is going to be another huge milestone that we can add to our list above. 
The clinic suite has four exam rooms with the opportunity for collaborative 
practice between allied health professionals providing services to the area. This 
presents so much opportunity to offer a multitude of services in a state-of-the-
art space in Kakabeka, where there was previously no infrastructure for these 
types of services.  

With that being said, the Good Doctors Telemedicine Clinic will be ending 
its operations in Kakabeka Falls. We want to offer them a sincere thank you to 
them for offering medical services to our underserved community. Unfortu-
nately, there will be a small gap this summer where medical walk-in services 
won’t be available in Kakabeka Falls, but it will be a small step back for two (or 
three!) big steps forward in the health services that are coming to the commu-
nity! If you require refills and were depending on the Good Doctors clinic, our 
pharmacists are available to provide extensions on chronic medications, as nec-
essary, or we can refer you to other walk-in clinics available in-person in Thun-
der Bay or via telemedicine. 

Again, thank you to everyone for your support over the years! We look for-
ward to serving you from our new home in Kakabeka Falls, and also continu-
ing in our busy little Rosslyn location! 

202 Highway 130 B-4785 Hwy 11/17 
(807) 939-2007 (807) 577-2435 
 
Mon-Fri 9am-6pm Mon-Fri 9am-6pm 
Sat 10am-2pm Sat 10am-4pm

New Location in Kakabeka  
NOW OPEN 
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